
    
 
   Briefs from the January 27, 2025 
  Meeting of College Council 
 

 

Operational Assembly:  Hilary Meyer provided the following highlights. The 2024 
Fact Book is now available online. There is an extensive discussion about Early 
College, exploring the Dual Enrollment Career Academy new programs and 
support resources available for the dual degree students. The ETRC is up and 
running in the library, providing tech support. Programming for Black History 
Month – the event schedule is available on our website. The Smart Board refresh 
project is complete. Kudos for college-wide efforts supporting our enrollment. 
 
Academic Senate:  Beth Dunn reported that the Senate has not met yet this year 
(first meeting of 2025 on February 11). The Senate website has been updated, 
including the new meeting link in Ultra.  
 
Student Success:  Gregg Beglau presented an overview of Guided Pathways 
through the lens of the Adult Education Department. He talked extensively about 
the Gear Up program and its intentionality from first contact. 
 
Strategic Plan Goals 2 & 3 Updates: Hilary Meyer, Colleen Rockafellow, Purva 
DeVol, and Paul Jensen provided a mid-year progress report for the Strategic Plan 
Goals 2 and 3, highlighting their action plans, steps taken so far and KPI targets for 
each goal. There was a discussion among presenters, audience and college council 
members. 
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